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 From Davidõs Desk 

With springtime finally here, like a lot of you, Iôve been thinking a lot about 
color. After a long, cold, gray and brown winter, itôs wonderful to see dog-
wood and redbud trees bloom, jonquils, irises and crocuses flower and, over 
on Waltonôs Hill our red clay is finally being covered by a few sprigs of green 
grass. Itôs truly a beautiful thing. But unfortunately, the color conversations that have occupied my mind 
recently have less to do with nature, and more to do with church bulletin covers. 
 
Yes, you read that righté I said, ñbulletin covers.ò You see, part of my job at BCC is to ensure that the pub-
lic face of our ministry looks well planned and professional. Since worship bulletins, newsletters, pam-
phlets, advertising fliers and such go out into the community they need to tell our story. And I believe our 
story is a colorful one filled with new programming, message series and other activities that let folks know 
weôre doing great things for the kingdom of God. Such news warrants vibrant reds, yellows and hues of blue 
and green; a veritable rainbow that catches the eye and moves people to action. Unfortunately, all of that 
color costs money. That means every quarter since Iôve been the pastor at Bedford Christian, weôve received 
a bill from the company who manages our copier charging us for expensive overages.  Well, as you can im-
agine, Iôve been in contact with the copier company and Iôve held meetings with our churchôs Property 

Chair, Larry Wood, to discuss a plan of action; and thankfully weôve come 
up with one. But all of those discussions have gotten me to thinking. 
 
What if God had made the world a black, white and gray place? If he had, 
while the weather would be a little warmer in springtime, little else would 
differentiate it from winter. Oh sure, trees, flowers and grass would still 
bloom, but they would do so with the same three neutral tones that charac-
terize the cold season. Well, thankfully, the Lord saw fit on the day of cre-

ation to make the world colorFUL rather than colorLESS. Throughout scripture, authors write of sapphire 
skies (Ez 10:1), veils of purple, violent and crimson linen (Ex 26:31), and of heavenly streets paved with 
gold. (Rev 21:21). These descriptions, with their associated colors, bring scripture to life so that we can al-
most see the iridescent pearly gates; and in our mindôs eye, theyôre beautiful! 
 
Now, Iôm not saying that grayscale canôt be beautiful; after all, God made it too. I also believe hues of black 
and white can tell a story. So, over the coming weeks and months, Iôll be working on finding creative ways 
to use them in our publications; starting with this newsletter. But, as our bulletins and newsletters will have 
less color, letôs take time to appreciate Godôs color all the more. After all, itôs a beautiful, colorful world out 
there, and springtime is the right time to enjoy it. 
      
Iôll See you in Church!  
 
  

Enjoy Godôs Colorful World 

 
God saw fit to make 
the world colorFUL  

rather than colorLESS  

Illustration above is the cover design of  Gary Bowerôs 
book by the same title. 



 

 

Season marked by worship, 
fellowship and community 

events. 
 

The season of Lent began with a 
simple Ash Wednesday service. A 
small crowd of a dozen or so were 
on hand as BCC pastor, Dr. David 
Walton, introduced the seasonôs 
theme, ñA Place At the Table,ò 
reminding folks at what great price 
our reservation at the Lordôs Table 
was secured. Each week following, 
BCCers had opportunities to wor-
ship at Main 
Street Method-
ist and to attend 
a Bible study 
led by Parish 
Life Minister, 
Rev. Compton 
and Senior 
Minister, Dr. 
Walton. The 
Bible studies 
supported Sun-

day worship in which we 
learned a little more about 
each of the twelve disciples 
who joined Jesus at the Last 
Supper. A table was set and 
by Maundy Thursday, we sat 
with the Disciples to remem-

ber Jesusô sacrifice. The 
next day, several gathered 
throughout the day at the 
church for the Good Friday 
Prayer vigil. Then came 
Saturdayôs community 
Easter Egg Hunt and Sun-
dayôs joyous Easter Wor-
ship services. Fifty were 

not want to miss these exciting 
testimonies.  
 
Also, during the series, Pastor Da-
vid will be leading a 10:30 AM 
Bible study on the topic. And, as a 
culminating activity, on Sunday, 

May 19th at 6:00 PM, the 
church will host a ñmovie 
nightò to enjoy the film, ñI 
Can Only Imagine. 
 
Pass the word and invite 

your friends and family to be here 
for this important message series 
sure to impact our lives.   
 
 

On Easter Sunday morning, BCC 
Pastor, Dr. David Walton, an-
nounced a new message series en-
titled, ñI Can Only Imagine.ò Be-
ginning on April 28th and continu-
ing into the first three Sundays in 
May, the church will be imagining 
heaven.  
 
Using the 
Mercy Me 
song by the 
same title, and 
a movie based upon it, we will be 
examining scriptures that will have 
us ñimaginingò a Father who loves 
us enough to forgive us, redeem 
us, and will one day carry us to 
heaven. Each Sunday in May, spe-
cial guests will be sharing ñnear 
deathò experiences in which they 
have encountered heaven. You will 

New Message Series Announced 

Lent, Holy Week and Easter - A Blessing at BCC 

on hand celebrating our 
Risen Savior at the Sun-
rise service and an equally 
banner crowd worshipped 
Jesus at 10:45 AM. 
 
From Ash Wednesday to 
joyous Easter Sunday 

Worship services, and everything 
in between, this yearôs Lent, Holy 
Week and Easter events were a 
blessing.  Blessings!  

 
 
 
 
 

Maundy Thursday 

Easter Egg Hunt 

Sunrise Service 

 

Mark your calendars for 
Movie Night, May 19th at 

6:00 PM 


